
 
SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

39/21 15 September 2021 

 
TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE - POON SAAN ROAD 

 
MOONCAKE FESTIVAL CELEBRATIONS 

 
 
In accordance with section 3.50 of the Local Government Act 1995 (WA, CI) notice is 
hereby given for the temporary closure of Poon Saan Road to all traffic from 5.30pm to 
10:00pm on Saturday 25th September 2021 for the Mooncake Festival Celebrations. The 
extent of the closure is between Lucky Ho Restaurant and the Emergency Response 
Building. 
 
Motorists and residents of Poon Saan Road are to take extra care when using the road 
during this period. 
 
The Shire of Christmas Island apologises for any inconvenience caused by the road 
closure. 
 
Enquiries in relation to the road closure should be directed to the Manager Works, 
Services & Waste, Graeme Hedditch at the Shire of Christmas Island on 9164 8300 (ext. 
230) or 0439215306. 
 
 
 
 
 
David Price 
Chief Executive Officer  
 


